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Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations in Geneva

Thank you Mr. President,

In Iran, women and girls continue to face a relentless fight for their basic human rights. Since birth, they face systemic discrimination, violations of their basic human rights, and violence at the behest of the state. 

The tragic murder of Mahsa Amimi in police custody in September 2022, and the subsequent Women, Life, Freedom movement highlights the overall human rights situation of women and girls in Iran for the past 45 years.

Since the protests began, women and girls, as well as ethnic and religious minorities have faced unprecedented brutality. They have faced violence and death at protests, new laws intended to crackdown on their rights, torture in detention, executions for demanding freedom and poisoning at school for demanding change. Israel condemns reports of rape, electrocution of genitalia, forced nudity, groping and touching and other forms of sexual violence in detention which are highlighted in the report.

Mr  President, 

Israel condemns the newly adopted measures by state authorities in order to strengthen enforcement of the mandatory hijab laws by increasing the penalty for non compliance and upping the state’s campaign of harassment, surveillance and violence against those women and girls who defy this deeply rooted state-led gender discrimination.

I thank you 
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